 At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 1st day of June, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman                                

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman  
Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Nick Tulve, from Winona Lake, led the pledge to the flag. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Add On     4A.     Gardnertown Developer’s Agreement
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

Ellenjane Gonyea, East Coldenham, asked to have items 5, 6, 7 and 8 explained in detail and how it stems from the Master Plan revision. She asked if this would affect the traffic light that may or may not go in that area. 
4A.
(Add On)     GARDNERTOWN DEVELOPER’S AGREEMENT
Supervisor Booth said the Gardnertown Developer’s Agreement includes  improvements at the intersection of Gardnertown Road and Gidney Avenue. This matter was discussed at the May 27th Audit Meeting. At that meeting the Board members asked John Cappello, representing Gardnertown Commons, to ask his client to ask the developer to begin the road improvements at the start of the 31st unit instead of the start of the 41st unit. Mr. Cappello is here tonight to say his client did agree to completing the road improvements before the Certificate of Occupancy is issued for the 31st unit. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Developer’s Agreement for Gardnertown Commons and the Town of Newburgh. The agreement will include the changes for the completion of the road improvements to Gardnertown Road and Gidney Avenue before the Certificate of Occupancy for the 31st unit is issued. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Outside User Agreement with Gardnertown Commons and the Town of Newburgh as presented. (see attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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5.
INTRODUCTION OF LOCAL LAW Amending Chapter 185, Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh & Zoning Map to Rezone a Parcel at Rte 17K & Arbor Drive

Mr. Taylor said the Board is scheduling this Local Hearing on a petition by the owner to rezone his parcel of land located at the southeast corner of the intersection between NYS Route 17K and Arbor Drive. (Section 90 Block 6 Lot1) The rezoning will be from the R-1 (Residential) Zoning District to the adjoining B (Business) Zoning District.  This parcel of land has been used for commercial purposes pursuant to a variance. The rezoning will encompass approximately 0.497 acres of land. The area is comprised of one lot. 

Mr. Taylor said there has been nothing discussed to install a traffic light at that intersection. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining That Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh and the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to Rezone a Parcel at NYS Route 17K and Arbor Drive is an Unlisted Action and Providing for Coordinated Review Under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
7.
RESOLUTION Scheduling PUBLIC HEARING for Local Law Amending Chapter 185 for a Parcel at Rte 17K & Arbor Drive (Suggested time and date: 7:00 p.m. on July 20, 2009)

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh and Amending the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to Rezone a Parcel at NYS Route 17K and Arbor Drive and Calling a Public Hearing on July 20, 2009 at 7:00 p.m.. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
RESOLUTION of Town Board Providing Referral for Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled: “Zoning” for a Parcel at Rte 17K & Arbor Drive

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh and the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to Rezone a Parcel at NYS Route 17K and Arbor Drive. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9.
RESOLUTION Scheduling PUBLIC HEARING for Flood Damage Prevention Local Law (suggested time and date: 7:15 p.m. on June 15, 2009)


The Town was contacted by the Department of Environmental Conservation. The Federal Emergency Management Agency has prepared new flood plain maps for the State. Each municipality has in its Code a local law or ordinance which regulates developing in those mapped flood plains. The new map amendments are required to reference revised documents prepared by FEMA and additional modifications to the local law which the DEC has recommended. A local law has been prepared based on the model prepared by the DEC and it has been submitted in draft form to the DEC with comments. This local law has been resubmitted and 
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there is a receipt of a formal approval letter from the DEC. There is a July 15th deadline for enacting this local law in order for residents to obtain Flood Prevention Insurance. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing and Providing for Public Notice and Public Hearing Concerning Local Law for Flood Damage Prevention as Authorized by New York State Constitution Article IX, Section 2 and Environmental Conservation Law Article 36. The date for this Public Hearing is June 15, 2009 at 7:15 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
RESOLUTION OF SEQRA for Flood Damage Prevention and Zoning for Floodplains Providing for Uncoordinated Review
    
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining That Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh Floodplains and Proposed Local Law for Flood Damage Prevention as Authorized by New York State Constitution Article IX, Section 2 and Environmental Conservation Law Article 36 Constitute an Unlisted Action and Providing for Uncoordinated Review Under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
INTRODUCTION OF LOCAL LAW Amending Chapter 185 “Zoning” for Floodplains

Mr. Taylor said this Local Law will modify certain definitions contained in the Zoning Code and updates the regulations in the Zoning Code as to development in the floodplains.  


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Floodplains and Call Public Hearing. The date of this Public Hearing will be June 15, 2009 at 7:30 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
12.
RESOLUTION of Town Board Providing Referral for Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” for Floodplains

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of Town Board Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Floodplains. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13.
RESOLUTION Scheduling PUBLIC HEARING for Local Law Amending Chapter 185 for Enforcement & Penalties for Zoning Code (suggested time, date 7:15 p.m. on July 20, 2009)


Mr. Taylor said the Board has already referred this Local Law to the Orange County Department of Planning, the Town’s Planning Board and the Town’s Zoning Board of Appeals. This Local Law provides that violations of conditions 
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proposed by any board or agency administrating the Zoning Code constitute violations of the Code and are subject to an enforcement of the penalties. The Town has not received comments back from any of the Boards to which this Local Law was submitted. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Calling Public Hearing on July 20, 2009 at 7:15 p.m. on Local Law Amending Article VII Entitled “Enforcement and Penalties of Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh and Providing for Public Notice. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

14.
RESOLUTION of SEQRA Designation & Determination
  
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining That Proposed Local Law Amending Article VII Entitled Enforcement and Penalties of Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh is an Unlisted Action and Providing for Coordinated Review Under SEQRA. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

15.
HIGHWAY: Highway Equipment Rentals

MOTION was made by Councilman Greene to award the bids to the attached vendors for the Heavy Equipment Rentals. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

16.
FLEET MAINTENANCE: Surplus Vehicle Sale

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the bids to the following bidders for the Surplus Vehicle Sale. (See attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

17.
PARKS & RECREATION: Education Reimbursement

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated May 19, 2009, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to reimburse Lisa Rappa for Orange County Community College  spring semester, in the amount of $800.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


DISCUSSION: Mr. Petrillo’s memo stated that Ms Rappa received an A- for the Intermediate Algebra course and an A for the Social Problems course that she took. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

18.
POLICE: T Account Title Change
 
Supervisor Booth said the Police Department has a T Account that is used for their canine contributions. This item was brought up at the May 27th Audit Meeting. It was decided that Supervisor Booth would speak to Deputy Chief John Mahoney before making the change.  He said he has spoken to Deputy Chief John 
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Mahoney and he is in favor of changing the account name to All Police Activities for Donations. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to change the name of the Canine Account for the Police Department to All Police Activities for Donations. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

19.
JUSTICE COURT: Hiring of “Clerk to Town Justice”
 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 29, 2009, submitted by Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, to approve Tammi Johnson as a full time Court Clerk for Town Justice Richard Clarino. The hire date for Ms. Johnson is June 8, 2009 at a pay rate of $16.64 per hour. The fund appropriation account is 1110.0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

20.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

A.     Adding Larvicides to Municipal Catch Basins


Supervisor Booth announced that the Orange County Department of Health has contracted Alleymor, Inc. d/b/a/ Pestmaster Services to proved larvicide application to municipality owned catch basins. The larvicides that will be used is Altosid (methroprene) briquettes, which prevent mosquitoes from breeding in the catch basins. The proposed schedule for the Town of Newburgh is the months of June and July.

B. Other Announcements

Councilwoman Greene said the Relay for Life is going to be held at Cronomer Hill/Algonquin Park on Saturday June 13th at 3:00 p.m. and end on Sunday morning. She said the Town’s Community Day will be on Thursday, July 2nd. There will be a fireworks display during the evening. 


Councilman Woolsey thanked the Memorial Day Committee and all of those who helped make the day a success. He said it was deeply appreciated by the Town. 

Councilman Piaquadio also wanted to thank everyone who participated in making Memorial Day a great success. Deputy Chief Mahoney has put a list of sex offenders under the zip code 12550 on the Town of Newburgh’s Police Home Page. He said there are 3 classes of sex offenders with class three being the most dangerous. The Town notifies all of the surrounding neighbors when a class three offender moves into their neighborhood. They do not notify neighbors if a Class 1 and 2 offender moves into a neighborhood, but they are listed on the Town Police’s Home page. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said on June 6th there will be a free rabies clinic at the Town of Montgomery Highway Garage from 9:00 a.m. until 12:00 noon. It is open to all Orange County residents and you must call ahead of time to register.  

He said the Town Clerk’s Office will be open on June 13th from 9:00 a.m. until 12:00 noon. Tony Marino, the County Legislator, will also be at Town Hall at the same time to answer any of the public’s questions. 

His third announcement was Sunday, June 14th is Flag Day and he asked everyone to display their flags proudly.     
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21.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Rand Otten, Frozen Ridge, asked the Town to enforce the speed limit on Frozen Ridge Road. She asked if there were any updates on the State Legislation that would allow the Town to control the speed limits on Town Roads. 


Supervisor Booth said the speed control limits has not passed the Committee. It has been before Assemblyman Kirwin and Senator Larkin. The last person it was before was State Assemblyman Frank Skartados. Supervisor Booth said the Town Board has also tried to reintroduce the bill for speed cameras in the Town. 


Ms. Otten asked if the Town was able to pass the bill for weight limits on the Town Roads and asked if the Town would put a monitor box to count traffic on Frozen Ridge Road. 


Supervisor Booth said that law does have to be brought to the Floor. He said a traffic count is usually done when a project is proposed for an area, but he will discuss the matter with the Supervisor of Highways. Supervisor Booth also said that Deputy Chief Mahoney is expanding community policing on Town roads.  


Ms. Otten asked about having a stop sign at the intersection of Frozen Road and Leslie Road. She then asked when the lines are going to be repainted on Frozen Ridge Road. 

Supervisor Booth said the lines are going to be painted when the upper part of Frozen Ridge road is complete. 


John Ward, Colden Park, asked when the stop light will be installed on Route 17K and Arbor Road. He has a concern if the property in that area is rezoned to B it will create more traffic at that intersection.  

Supervisor Booth said the DEC said the light will be completed by 2009 which is now doubtful. The money that was allotted for the light is still available, but it is up to the State as to when it will be completed. As far as creating more traffic in that area, the only lot that will be rezoned is the lot that has had a business variance for as long as Colden Park has been there. 

Brian Barbera, Owner of the property to be rezoned, said there is a curb cut on Arbor Drive and Route 17K that will not be changed. The entrance and exit for the property will be on Route 17K. 


Ellenjane Gonyea, Colden Park, asked for more time to be allotted for the Public Hearing on for the rezoning of the parcel on Route 17K and Arbor Drive. 

Supervisor Booth said a Public Hearing is not limited in time, but under the Law a Public Hearing can only start at the scheduled time or after the time it was scheduled. It can not start before the stated time.


Ellenjane Gonyea said she and other residents in the area supported the Master Plan because they believed it would give the residents more open space. 

Supervisor Booth said the property that is being considered for rezoning already has a use variance for a business.  
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Venessa Tirado, Lakeside Road, she said she is here tonight on behalf of her neighbors, who approached her in regard to the Comfort Inn and the Stewart Diner located on Route 17K and Lakeside Road. They have concerns about the tractor trailer trucks that are left idling for more than the time allotted by the Town. She asked for police assistance regarding this matter. Ms. Tirado asked if the same companies were being used for the highway equipment rentals or was it put out to bid. She also asked if this was saving the Town money. She said that it is good news that the Town has received money for its surplus vehicles. 

Supervisor Booth said the highway equipment rental was put out to bid and the Town is only renting the equipment when it is needed. This way the Town is not making a capital investment for the purchase of heavy equipment. 


Mrs. Tirado asked if it is Town policy to pay for an employee’s education. 


Supervisor Booth said the Town has a policy with both the bargaining units and management that they will pay for courses that relate to their position. The Town encourages employees to advance their education. 

Mrs. Tarido asked about the changing of the Canine Account and is it strictly used for canines or all activities. 


Supervisor Booth said at present it is used just for canines. There are corporations in the Town who want to make donations for community policing and other programs that are run through the Police Department. The changing of the name of this account will allow those donations to go into that account and it will be used for what the money was donated for. None of the money from this account will come from taxpayers’ dollars.


Ann Fisher, Balmville, said there was a Public Hearing for amending zoning changes. She asked who will enforce the zoning changes that are made. 

Mr. Taylor said the Code Compliance Department will still enforce this Local Law. This Local Law was a determination in Justice Court for the enforceability of conditions that the Planning and Zoning Board may impose as part of this decision. This clarification of the Zoning Code states if a party violates a condition for a special permit, variance, or site plan approval they are in violation of the Town Code and are subject to the enforcement and penalties that are provided for in the Town Code.

Mrs. Fisher asked if this Local Law will include past violations.   

Mr. Taylor said if a violation is a continuing violation prosecution will be brought to remedy or to compose penalties for that continuing violation. If there has been a violation in the past, that has been corrected, it is unlikely that the Town will prosecute something that has already been corrected. 

Alga Finnigan, Fifth Avenue, asked if the variance that was granted to her neighbor had any restrictions or resolutions attached to it. 

Mr. Taylor said there is a decision and resolution for that home occupation and it was signed by the chairman. The decision and resolution did not contain any conditions on that particular business. 

Mrs. Finnigan asked if restrictions could be placed on this variance at this time. 
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Mr. Taylor said it is possible to ask the Zoning Board of Appeals to reconsider its prior decision. It would require a unanimous vote by the ZBA to reopen the proceedings and a notice would have to be sent to the property owner. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any more questions from the public or Board members. There were none. He then thanked everyone for coming. 

22.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:14 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:14 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
